Present were Sel. Dodge, Olson, Mansfield and secretary.

7:30-8PM Louis Maynard has spoken with Fire Chief Dodge and State Fire Marshall about enclosing furance room. Mr. Maynard feels if he is required to do this he wants other businesses in town to do the same.

8:15-8:55 Michael Richards came in to update Sel. on information about the Hazardous Waste collection day that will be held in Sept.

9:15-10:25 Red Hebert came in to discuss his rebate on his property taxes. He would like the rebate increased. He feels the appearance of Duke's garage has lowered his valuation.

Mr. Hebert also informed the Sel. that the Community Church plans to install two (2) handicap parking spaces. He asked if the town would gravel and tar the area. Sel. agreed to gravel the area at this time. There would be a possibility of tarring next year. The church will install the curbin.

Lee Murray came in to go over weekly business. Lee make an inspection of Fillmore's new road. Mr. Fillmore will stake the road to see how much more gravel would be needed.

The procedures of the landfill was discuss and Sel. asked to have George Houghton come in to review them.

Sel. signed checks, reviewed weekly corespondence. Minutes of May 25 were read and accepted.

Meeting adjourned 12:AM

Respectfully submitted

Linda L. Sizemore